
THORPE SALVIN PARISH COUNCIL  
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL WHICH WAS HELD AT ST. 
PETER’S CHURCH ON MONDAY 12TH OF MAY 2025 AT 6.45PM.  
 
PRESENT 
Cllr A Colclough 
Cllr M Collingwood 
Cllr J Cox 
Cllr M Johnson 
 
 
Parish Clerk – Mr S Fletcher 
 

1. Apologies for Absence 
Cllr C Marsh 
 

2. Election of Chair 
Cllr Colclough stated that he would not be continuing as the Chair. 
As such Cllr Collingwood was proposed for the role of Chair by Cllr Cox and this was 
seconded by Cllr Johnson.  
 
It was therefore resolved that Councillor Collingwood be elected as chair of the Parish 
Council 
 
 

3. Election of Vice Chair 
Councillor Colclough was proposed for the role of Vice Chair by Councillor Johnson and this 
was seconded by Councillor Collingwood. 
 
It was therefore resolved that Councillor Colclough be elected as Vice Chair of the Parish 
Council 
 

4. Chair’s Report 
The Chairman’s report in respect of the last year was as follows: 
 
“Firstly, I’d like to thank the team for all their hard work last year and for continuing to give 
up their time to support our community. 

 
For the second year in a row, there has been a change to the team, Rebecca has left the role 
of TSPC Clerk and Stuart is welcomed on board and started in the role last month. 

 
We continue to work with the borough council, suppliers and working groups to maintain 
and improve the Parish. This can be slow going but as individuals and as a group we keep 
pushing of improvements within the Parish. 

 
Activities we have led, financed, help finance or been involved in over the last year have 
included: 

• Community Litter Picks 

• Funding of additional Road Sweeps 



• Agreeing a new 3-year grass / hedge cutting contract with RMBC 

• Pressing for timely repairs to roads and speed humps 

• Supporting TIB where possible 

• Funding for the summer parish party in the park 

• Provision of Christmas Lights 

• Installation of CCTV to four fixed locations  

• Obtaining a grant from RMBC to help fund the CCTV installation 

• Continuing to seek improvements in road safety  

o Reinstatement of speed humps 

o Seeking 20mph speed limit 

 
Although Thorpe Salvin was not selected by the Borough for significant road safety 
improvements last year, TSPC will continue in collaboration with RMBC to push forward in 
obtaining road safety measures including the 20-mph speed limit. TSPC also looks forward to 
maintaining close connections with TIB to focus on improving the appearance of the Parish. 

 
I look forward to working with you all over the next year to continue the work already 
initiated and start new projects to further improve our community with the help of our 
Borough Councillors.” 
 
 

5. Financial Overview  
This was deferred until the Finance Agenda item of the May meeting which was to follow at 
the conclusion of the AGM. 

 
6. To agree the delegation of authority 

it was agreed that as in previous years the Chair had delegated authority to incur 
expenditure of to a limit of £500, if the necessity arose.  
 

7. Date and Time of next Meeting 
12th May 7.00pm 
 
 


